
Village of Nelsonville

Budget Hearing
April 15, 2024 

Budget Hearing 
7:00pm 
Board Members present: Mayor Winward, Trustee Anderson, Trustee Biro, Trustee Moroney, and Trustee Zhynovitch. 

The mayor opened the hearing with the Pledge of Allegiance. 
Mayor Winward reviewed the 2024/2025 tentative budget that was adopted on March 18, 2024.  
Appropriations of $359,508 are proposed, with revenues of $359,356. The proposed tax levy is $310,513, a $10,392 increase from last year, and a 3.46% increase. 
Proposed salaries: 


Mayor

  $4,500


Trustees (4)       $2,650
Mayor Winward – 2024/2025 Budget Highlights
FY 2024-25 Budget Highlights

1) Tax increase – In the next fiscal year we are taking advantage of the maximum available tax increase below the cap - of 3.46%. That equates to a total increase of only $10K over the current year. The Village is benefiting from not having taken last year’s available carryover and is able to add an extra $1200 dollars.
2) Grant funding – The Village has also benefitted from significant grant funding this year to cover the costs of much needed projects, including the storm damage repair, the Sewer Feasibility Study, a court conference phone, building maintenance for the front railings and front step, bathroom floor and shoring up the building rafters. The mayor was also able to recoup the full amount of the county grants approved for the overage of the cost of the HVAC system last year when our sewer study came in under budget.
3) Storm Repair – The biggest threat to the budget is the July storm repair. These storms deeply impacted residents individually and as a village and will continue to impact the budget in the coming year as the Village makes the final repairs. FEMA is contributing 75% of the repair costs, NYS is contributing 12.5%, and the Village is responsible for the remaining 12.5% share. The Village has two funds at our disposal to help pay for the 12.5% share before needing to dip into the Fund Balance - with close to $90K projected in CHIPS funds and about $40K in ARPA funds.
4) Insurance - Another larger unplanned expense that is carrying over to the next fiscal year and foreseeable future is the doubling of the village insurance due to lawsuits that have been dismissed by courts but remain in our lookback period for insurance purposes. There are very real and negative consequences to our small village budget when we are sued, between the added costs of legal fees and insurance rates. The tax increase of $10K does not even completely pay for this over $12,000 increase.
5) On the positive side – we have some new revenue income that will hopefully be longer term, including the hiring of a court prosecutor which has paid off and we are on target to increase our income from Vehicle and Traffic tickets by 80% over last year. The Village is also getting significant interest on the savings and checking accounts for long time, increasing by $5500 over last year. The Village will be closing out the fiscal year with approximately $468K in the fund balance.

Open to the Floor
There were no comments from the floor. 
A motion was made by Trustee Moroney to adopt the 2023/2024 Budget, seconded by Trustee Biro, carried four in favor, one absent. 
A motion to close the hearing was made by Trustee Moroney, seconded by Trustee Zhynovitch, carried four in favor, one absent, and the hearing was closed at 7:18pm.
Respectfully submitted, 

Melissa Harris 

Village Clerk

